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Pattern of Conferences

ACABQ report: A/68/567;
Reports of the Secretary-General: A/68/122 and A/68/123

Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the Advisory Committee's report (A/68/567) on the
Pattern of conferences (A/68/122) and on the PaperSmart concept (A/68/123). Both
reports of the Secretary-General were submitted pursuant to General Assembly resolution
67/237.

With respect to the utilization of conference-servicing resources and facilities, ten
intergovemmental bodies had an average utilization factor for the past ten years below
the benchmark of 80 per cent. The Committee reiterates its concern over the slow
progress made, despite a number of efforts, and looks forward to reporting of substantial
and sustainable improvements in the Secretary-General's next report on pattern of
conferences.

The Advisory Committee regrets that, despite efforts, including a marketing
strategy and various local and international appeals, the utilization of the ECA conference
centre has decreased by 14 per cent over the past five years, from 76 per cent in 2009 to
62 per cent in 2012. The Committee is concerned with the Centre's furore viability and
believes that the break-even formula between income generation vs. costs, should include
indirect costs to ensure full costingand risk assessment. The Advisory Committee
recommends that the General Assembly keep the matter under close review and request
the Secretary-General to present alternative options if a noticeable reversal of the
underutilization trend is not indicated during the biennium 2014-2015.

The Advisory Committee welcomes that the delineation of lines of
responsibility between the Under-Secretary-General for DGACM and the Directors
General of the United Nations Offices at Geneva, Vienna and Nairobi for conference
management policies, operations and resource utilization would be defined by the end of
2013. The Committee requests that a status update be provided to the Assembly at the
time of consideration of the present report.

With regard to document management, the Advisory Committee welcomes the
efforts made to improve the timeliness of document submission in Nairobi but regrets



that overall document submission rates among duty stations have remained below the




